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Message from the President 
By Susan Frantz 

 

 Happy New Year!!! And while I hope 

that 2023 brings lots of great things to each 

of you, I am sorry to report that 2022 ended 

on a sad note. Robin Drummond, wife of our 

Vice President Robert, lost her recent battle 

with pneumonia which followed a lengthy 

debilitating illness. Our deepest sympathies 

are with Robert, as well as with Robin’s sister 

and her other family and loved ones. The 

Board of COJA has approved a donation to 

be made in Robin’s memory to Defenders of 

Wildlife (defenders.org) whose mission is 

dedicated to the protection of all native 

animals and plants in their natural 

communities. 

 As we begin another year of activities 

and gatherings, please make note of the dates 

and events on the attached calendar. I hope 

that by marking calendars now, more of us 

will be able to participate in each of these fun 

times. If you are planning an event, please 

contact Sarah Baxter or me as soon as 

possible with your proposed date and time so 

we can add it to the calendar. Sarah updates 

the calendar each month prior to publication 

of Cat Tracks. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 And, speaking of the calendar of 

events, be sure to read Sarah’s notice of our 

January brunch. She’s planning a terrific start 

to our social time for 2023! I look forward to 

seeing you there! 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Brunch at Hefner Grill 
By Sarah Baxter 

 

I have made reservations for our Club to 

enjoy Brunch at Hefner Grill when they first 

open (11:00) on Saturday, Jan. 21st.   I have 

reservations for tables on the lower level next 

to the lake. They will be separate tables, but 

all grouped together.   

 

They asked for a definite count so they will 

know how many tables to reserve.  I will need 

to call them on Thursday, Jan. 19th, so I will 

need you to let me know no later than 

Wednesday, Jan. 18th, if you plan to attend 

and how many will be attending.  We will be 

ordering from the Brunch menu which is 

online if you would like to check it out.   

 

Jan. 21st had been scheduled for the Ladies‘ 

Luncheon, but the luncheon has been 

cancelled for January and Susan Laurence 



will be scheduling the next Ladies’ Luncheon 

for March.   

 

Please contact me by e-mail at 

slbaxter3@outlook.com or 405.408.8878 to 

let me know how many will be attending.   
 

Looking forward to celebrating our first 

event for the New Year on Jan. 21st!!! 
 

Miscellany 
DUES ARE DUE 

By Sarah Baxter 

 

REMINDER:  Club Dues are due now.  I 

have received quite a few checks in 

December.  If you have not sent your dues 

check to me, please do so by January 25th.  I 

have to prepare a report to JCNA and submit 

a check for our JCNA dues to them.  Dues are  

delinquent and the member dropped from the 

Club on January 31st. If you did not receive 

your dues statement in November, please let 

me know.  The dues are $70/year ($30 for 

COJA and $40 for JCNA).  Please make one 

check payable to “COJA” and mail to me at 

the following address: 

 

 COJA 

 c/o Sarah L. Baxter 

 11008 S. Eastside Drive 

 Oklahoma City, OK  73165 

 

I will submit the amount to JCNA when I 

prepare the JCNA Renewal Form at the end 

of January.   

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Car Show — Bethany Improvement 

Foundation 
By Al Lietz 

 

Hi Harry this is the link for people who might 

want to enter their car in the car show. Maybe 

you could put the link on next month’s 

newsletter. 

About 4000 people attend this show. Right 

now, I’m thinking about the club meeting for 

breakfast at 9 am. (whoever wants to) I’ll find 

a place in town. The show starts at 10 am. We 

can start early just in case it’s a warm day. 

End of May it could by 100. Lol People can 

walk around and hit a food truck for lunch 

then go home when they want. 

 

http://www.bethanyimprovementfoundation.

com/car-show 

 

AGM Meeting 
By Phil Endliss 

 

Hello Jaguar Club editors, 

  

Attached is a flyer that describes the 

upcoming AGM meeting being held in San 

Francisco next March. We would appreciate 

your publishing it in your next club magazine 

or electronically distributing it to all your 

members so that all JCNA members can learn 

about this event and have sufficient time to 

make travel plans should they decide to 

attend. A detailed description of all aspects of 

the meeting along with registration 

information is available on our 

website, www.jags.org. 

  

Your assistance in promoting this important 

event is greatly appreciated. 

  

Phil Endliss 

2023 AGM Chairman 

 

 

mailto:slbaxter3@outlook.com
http://www.bethanyimprovementfoundation.com/car-show
http://www.bethanyimprovementfoundation.com/car-show
http://www.jags.org/


 



             2023 CALENDAR  

                 OF EVENTS 

Month Date Activity Coordinator 

Jan. – Dec. 1st Sat. Coffee & Cars 
Chisolm Creek Shopping 

Center 

January 
21st 

 
 

Brunch at Hefner Grill 
 

Ladies’ Luncheon (Cancelled) 

Sarah Baxter 
 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

February TBD  Breakfast & Osteology Museum Glenn & Jolene Short 

March 
TBD  

TBD 

Dinner at Short’s Daughter’s 
House  

Ladies’ Luncheon 

Glenn & Jolene Short 
 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

April TBD Pot Luck Dinner at Russ’ House Dick & LaNeal Russ 

May 
29th  

TBD  

Bethany Car Show 
 

Ladies’ Luncheon 

Al Lietz 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

June TBD Railroad Museum Robert Drummond 

July 
TBD 

TBD 

OKC Arts Museum & Lunch 
 

Ladies Luncheon 

Susan Laurence 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

August TBD Groendyke Museum in Enid Jeff & Lynette Hand 

September 
TBD 

TBD 

“Open” 

Ladies Luncheon 

??? 
 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

October TBD 
Fall Fling – Bartlesville, Wooloroc 

& Price Towers 
Harry & Susan Frantz  

& Susan Laurence 

November 
TBD 

TBD 

Planning Mtg., Crystal Bridge & 
Lunch 

Ladies’ Luncheon 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

S. Laurence/S. Frantz 

December TBD 
Oklahoma City Golf & Country 

Club 
Susan Laurence, Lynette 

Hand, & ??? 
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Membership 

 
Annual membership is $70.  Note, this includes membership in Jaguar Clubs of North America. 

 

Advertising 

 
Business Card size space $10 per month, 3 month minimum or $100 per year.  Full page $30 per month 

($360/yr.), half page $25 per month ($300/yr.).  Personal ads for members (non-commercial) are free.  

This newsletter is published monthly by the Central Oklahoma Jaguar  Association.   Opinions  expressed  

in this publication are those of your editor and correspondents and do not necessarily reflect the views or 

policies of the Jaguar Clubs of North America or Jaguar cars.  Neither the editor, members, nor 

contributors to the publication are responsible for the statements or claims made by advertiser. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 


